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Friday 8 January 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 

Update on GCSE and A level examinations 

On Wednesday the government announced that GCSE and A level exams will not go ahead in the summer and 
instead a form of centre assessed grades will be used. The exact wording used was as follows: 

“Another area where we have learned lessons is on exams. Last year, all four nations of the UK found their 
arrangements for awarding grades did not deliver what they needed, with the impact felt painfully by students and 
their parents. Although exams are the fairest way we have of assessing what a student knows, the impact of this 
pandemic now means that it is not possible to have these exams this year. I can confirm that GCSEs and A and AS 
Level exams will not go ahead this summer. This year we are going to put our trust in teachers rather than 
algorithms. 
The department and Ofqual had already worked up a range of contingency options. While the details will need to be 
fine-tuned in consultation with Ofqual, the exam boards and teaching representatives, I can confirm now that I wish 
to use a form of teacher-assessed grades, with training and support provided to ensure these are awarded fairly and 
consistently.” 

Unfortunately, we currently have no further details and keenly await further information from Ofqual.  

During this period of remote learning, I would like to highlight the following: 

1. At this stage of Year 11 and 13, all subjects still have new content to be covered. We will continue to do this 
as it is important that our students complete their courses as the knowledge and skills will be vital for their 
next stage of education or training. 

2. Until we hear more details about the information that schools will need to use and provide, we have to 
assume that evidence from previous, current and future work will be used. It is therefore vital that students 
continue to complete all work set to their best of their ability. 

3. The Y11/Y13 preliminary examination series is calendared to start on 18th January. We appreciate the effort 
that our students have put into in preparation both before and during the Christmas period. However, it is 
unfeasible for the examinations to take place at this time in the expected format – therefore we are 
suspending the upcoming assessment period for Y11/13. We are currently designing a strategy to assess 
learning remotely and will be in touch with further information following the standardisation and 
moderation of our assessment processes at Trust level. 

We know this is an unsettling and upsetting time for our students, we are committed to supporting them and I will 
update you when any further details come to light.  Many thanks for your continued support. 

 

Kind regards 
 

 

D Ritchie 

Mrs D Ritchie 
Acting Head of School 
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